
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
October 17, 2022 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday October 17, 2022. Responding to roll call were Heather Sherman, Mike 
Supan Jr., Robert Steele, Dave Wiesbrock, Mark Zimmer, Todd Anderson, Bob 
Folty and Jessica Bonnell. Tom Goskusky was absent. The Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited.  
 

Guests- Jim Pozzi- Republic Services 
• Just checking in to see if everything is running smoothly. Handed out a 

pamphlet of new things that are happening at Republic.   
 
Al Stremlau- TVFD 

• A motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock to 
accept a firefighter application from Shawn Micheli. Shawn has recently 
retired and decided to come back to the department. (he used to belong 
to the fire department in the past)  
 
Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 

• Water bills will be done tomorrow. 
• The minutes of September’s meeting were presented and approved. A 

motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 
 

 Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   
• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A bill from Tim Higgins for 

installing doors on Well #4 in the amount of $5000.00 was also added. A 
motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 

 
  Police Report – Aaron Quercigrossa  

• The department’s newest officer, Ashlyn Haage has quit after losing a 
close family member. Our sympathy and condolences go out to her and 
her family. 

• New police cars are anywhere from 6-12 months out. Need to look into a 
new engine a soon as possible in case it takes a while to come in also.   

 
 

 



 Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summers 
• There was a water main leak on Shawandasee St. The public works dept. 

took care of the repair. 
• The culvert in front of Supan Jr. & Mejia’s residence has finally been 

cleared and fixed. 
• A water leak on the property line between Prostko & Northern Partners 

Elevator turned out to be from an old service line. Future repairs may be 
needed to ensure it doesn’t leak again. 

• Had several complaints about street lights not working in Bailey Creek 
subdivision.  

 
 Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  

• The IDNR OSLAD Grant has been sent in. 
 

 Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele 
• A motion to pass Ordinance #651 Abate was made by Todd Anderson and 

2nd by Mark Zimmer. A copy of the resolution is available at the village hall. 
 

 Trustees Comments & Complaints 
• A motion was made by Todd Anderson and 2nd by Mark Zimmer to accept 

a bid from Wiesbrock Landscaping in the amount of $250 to repair Matt 
Wiesbrock’s lawn by seeding it.  

• Halloween trick or treating hours are October 31st from 5:30-7:30 
 
A motion was made by Mark Zimmer and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to adjourn 
meeting at 8:35 P.M. 
 

 Respectfully Submitted,  
  
 Heather Sherman  

Village Clerk 
 


